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Wicklow County Development Plan,  
County Development Plan Review,  
Planning Department, 
Wicklow County Council, 
Station Road, 
Wicklow Town.  
 
25th May 2022  
 
Dear Sir/Madam,  
 
RE: Irish Home Builders Association (IHBA) Submission to Proposed Amendments to the Wicklow County 
Development Plan 2022-2028.  
 
Introduction  
We, the Irish Home Builders Association (IHBA), a constituent association of the Construction Industry 
Federation (CIF), wish to make a submission in respect of the proposed amendments to the Wicklow County 
Development Plan 2022-2028. 
 
The IHBA welcomes the opportunity to make a submission on the proposed amendments. The IHBA is broadly 
supportive of the content of the draft Plan and seeks to work constructively with the Planning Authority 
particularly in respect of the housing and development management aspects of the Plan.  
 
The IHBA support the inclusion of appropriate policies and objectives which seek to facilitate the delivery of 
housing to meet targets for the county and to help address ongoing housing supply issues, in accordance with 
national policy. 
 
Therefore, this submission focuses on a limited number of key amendments that will have significant 
implications for the delivery and cost of housing during the lifetime of the next Plan. Particular concern is 
raised in relation to the proposed amendment seeking to ban all PRS which would appear contrary to National 
Policy and the requirement for 10sq m private open space per bedroom for own door duplexes.  
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Submission to Proposed Amendments to the Wicklow County Development Plan 2022-2028 

 

 
 
The inclusion of the Proposed Amendment V1-17 Objective CPO 6.X is contrary to the Apartment Design 
Guidelines and Government Policy as set out in Rebuilding Ireland and the IHBA recommends its deletion.  

 

 

 
 
A requirement for own door duplexes to have private open space of 10 sq m per bedroom will have negative 
and detrimental impact on duplex type development as a typology. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
AMENDMENT V1-6 (Zoning)  

 

 
 

 
The IHBA requests clarification as to the suitability of proposed amendment V1-6 as it will have a negative 
impact restricting development.   

 

 
If it was considered beneficial, the IHBA would be happy to discuss the contents of this submission with the 
Planning Authority. 
 
 
Yours faithfully,  
 

 
_____________________  
Director Housing, Planning & Development Services 

  

 


